AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 21 June 2017
Chair:  Councillor A Sutcliffe
Councillors attended:  Councillors Les, Redman, Marr, Pocklington, Asquith and Kennedy.  District Councillor M Barningham and County Councillor A Wilkinson.
Members of the Public:  3  

1.  
Public questions:   A question was raised by a member of the public as to why the public discussion on the proposed consultation in Leeming Bar was not minuted.  It was explained by the Clerk that as these questions were raised in the ‘Meeting of Electors’ and therefore included in the minutes for that meeting. The item in question was read out from these minutes by the Clerk.  The same member of the public requested a copy of the letter sent to HDC from the Parish Council giving its support to the residents of Leeming Bar on this issue.  Clerk to action. 
2.
Apologies and declaration of interest:  Councillor J Noone.
3.
 The Minutes of the meeting held on 24 May 2017 were agreed and signed by the 
Chairman.
4.
Police Report:  It was noted in the Police Report that the Police and HDC Community 
Safety Hub are working together to produce a plan to tackle the parking and littering 
issue at Leeming Bar. This will be implemented in the near future.
5.
Hambleton District Council Report:  The water tank in Aiskew has been secured.
           The TIC and Bedale Forum have done a tidy-up and it was noted that trees need cut back in Ascough Wynd.  Clerk to inform NYCC.
6.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association:  Report circulated and noted. 
7.
Clerk’s Report: The Clerk reported that the wall at the back of Ascough Wynd Play 
Park 
was flaking away and bits of brick were on the play park.  A contact for 
Persimmon, who is responsible for the wall, has been received from HDC.  It was 
decided that the Clerk contact Persimmon with this information.

The Clerk informed the Council that Highways are re-assessing the need for a 
controlled lighting pedestrian crossing on Bedale Road and the cost will be in the region 


£50,000.
8.
Correspondence:  

An email was received from a resident of Bedale with an interest in updating Bedale 
Skateboard park.  After discussion it was decided to invite him along with any interested 
parties from Aiskew & Leeming Bar to attend the next Parish Council Meeting.
8.1
Two complaints have been received from Residents of Aiskew with regard to dogs 
barking in the early hours.  Clerk to contact the HDC Dog Warden.
9.
General Parish Matters:

The proposed gate to Kingfisher play park was discussed and it was suggested that a 
gate would not be required if the footpath was moved to its original position.  Clerk to 
contact. 


NYCC and Councillor Asquith will liaise.

9.1 The removal of the redundant bus stop in Low Street was discussed and it was decided


to instruct NYCC Highways to remove this and invoice the Parish Council.  The 
approximate cost quoted is £200.  Clerk to action.
9.2
The new village square in Leeming Bar was discussed and questions asked as to who 
would have the upkeep of it.  Clerk to contact developers. 
10.
The Parish Plan:  Councillor Asquith is taking the lead on putting this plan together.


As the Methodist Church is back on the market it was suggested that the Council should 
look into the possibility of acquiring it for an Aiskew village hub.  Councillor Asquith 
volunteered to look into this.  It was agreed the Parish Plan would be a regular quarterly 
agenda item.
10.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:

Planning Application Ref: 17/01264/RPN – The Council has no observations.

Planning Application Ref:  17/01221/FUL – The Council has no observations -

- Councillor Asquith declared a non pecuniary interest in this application.


Planning Application Ref:  17/01105/RPN – The Council has no observations.


Planning Application Ref:  16/01682/FUL --The Council wish to request that there is a 
time restriction on people drinking outside.

11.
Playground Inspection Reports:  The Play Ground Inspection Reports were read and it was decided to request the contractor to carry out all the work required, indicated in his report.  It was also decide that the Contractor be asked to do this as a matter of course each month.  If a piece of equipment requires a costly repair then this can be reported in his report. It was noted that complaints has been received about the grass cutting in the play parks.  This was discussed and it was decided that the Contractor be asked to cut the grass at more regular intervals.
11.1    The Ginnel at Otterbeck Way is overgrown.  Clerk to contact Contractor.
11.2   Councillors Marr and Pocklington reported on their inspection of the play parks in the Parish. This was noted and it was recommended by both Councillors that inspections be undertaken regularly.
12.
Finance:  The monthly accounts were presented to the Council, agreed by all 
Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.
13.
Items for next Agenda:

Bedale Public Art


Bedale Skate Board Park


Leeming Bar Village Green

 
Parish Plan – Methodist Hall

HDC proposed plans at Leeming Bar
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